## Park Lane Primary & Nursery School

**Executive Head:** Rob Litten **Deputy Executive Head:** Rachel Bains

26th February 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

## **Adverse Weather**

You may be aware the Met Office is forecasting snow between midnight tonight and lunchtime tomorrow.

In the unlikely event that we need to close the school, a school comms message will be sent and an update added to the school website. If there is no announcement this means that school will be open as normal.

The decision to close the school will be made as early as possible, however it is difficult to predict exactly what the local weather conditions are going to be.

Yours sincerely,

Mr R Litten

**Executive Headteacher** 

Pob. Withen